

Administrative Report

H.3., File # 21-2421 Meeting Date: 5/11/2021

To: MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL

From: KEITH KAUFFMAN, CHIEF OF POLICE

TITLE

APPROVE THE RETIREMENT OF POLICE CANINE "AMMO" AND ALLOW OFFICER KYLE LOFSTROM TO PURCHASE CANINE AMMO FROM THE CITY OF REDONDO BEACH FOR ONE DOLLAR.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

Canine Ammo is approximately six years old and has served the resdents of Redondo Beach for more than five years. Canine Ammo has lived with Officer Lofstrom and his family for the last five years of his service career. Canine Ammo has reached his service life and the Police Department recommends the City sell canine Ammo to Officer Lofstrom for the sum of one dollar.

BACKGROUND

The City of Redondo Beach purchased canine Ammo more than five years ago. He has lived and worked with Officer Lofstrom twenty-four hours a day every day for over five years. Canine Ammo participated in numerous searches and other deployments for the Redondo Beach Police Department and other agencies within the South Bay. Canine Ammo has reached his service life. Accompanied with the Canine Ownership Transfer Agreement, the Police Department recommends the City sell canine Ammo for the sum of one dollar to Officer Lofstrom. This would be in the best interest of the canine, the canine team, and the City of Redondo Beach.

COORDINATION

Canine Ownership Transfer Agreement has been approved as to form by the City Attorney's Office.

FISCAL IMPACT

There is no cost to the City for the retirement of canine Ammo.

APPROVED BY:

Joe Hoefgen, City Manager

ATTACHMENTS

Canine Transfer Agreement form